

NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft) 
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 18th January, 2016 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Cllrs Barraclough, Colledge, Thomas-Foxley, Jarman, Rayner, and Jennings 
The Chairman welcomed Members, Residents (6) and the Press. 
Questions were then invited from members of the public present of which there were none.
16/01        
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:
The Chairman had no comments to make
16/02
Apologies for Absence:
Cllrs Tuson, Kalaher and Gibbs sent their apologies.
16/03
Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interest:

There were no declarations of interest expressed
16/04
It was proposed by Cllr Colledge that the minutes of the last meeting, held on Monday December 14th 2015 be approved by the members with no amendments. This was seconded by Cllr Thomas-Foxley and agreed unanimously by the members.
16/05
Clerk’s Report:
· 15/128 – Ongoing contact with Mark Rhodes and this issue is to be dealt with further at a later point in this meeting in Agenda item 16/11 on the devolution of services
· 15/129 – Due to illness, Cllr Kalaher was unable to ttend the Island Roads consultation event
· 15/131 – Response sent to IW Council and acknowledgement received
· 15/132 – Awaiting the next meeting of the Working Party for more direction on the Parish Plan
· 15/133 – Fees will be implemented on reminders in March. Awaiting further costings from Cllr Gibbs on possible improvements.
· 15/135 – Notification E-mail sent to IWALC and acknowledgement received.
· 15/138 - Letter from disabled resident forwarded to Ward Councillor as requested but no update received as yet
· E-mail received with regard to events to celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday. Will circulate to members and put on the agenda for February meeting.
· E-mail has been received via Cllr Kalaher from Mr Jim Howkins with regard to the erection of fences within the open plan area of Solent View Road and Orchard Road whilst others have been subject to planning enforcement to remove them. The Clerk agreed that he will write an open letter to planning enforcement to seek an answer. 
16/06
Planning:
      a)  Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.
      b)  The minutes of the planning sub-committee meeting held at the 

           Seagrove Pavilion, Seaview on Tuesday 22nd December 2015 were 

           approved as follows:

           Present: Cllrs Thomas-Foxley (Chairman), Turner, Rayner and Jarman

           Apologies: Cllrs Kalaher, Tuson and Barraclough

           Under the 21 day rule the following planning applications were 

           discussed (Closing date for comments 01.01.2016 and 08.01.2016)
           Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in P/01393/15:

           Oakwood, Fairy Road, Seaview.

           All members present declared a personal interest in P/01446/15:

           Squirrels Chase, Gully Road, Seaview.

            (Closing date for comments 1st January 2016)

           i) P/01352/15: The Salterns Cottages, Salterns Road, Seaview, PO34 

              5AQ

              Proposal: Alterations and extensions at 1st floor level to provide 

              additional accommodation for existing holiday units (15-22, 41-44 

              and 47-52)

              After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas 

              Foxley proposed that an objection be submitted to this application on

              the following grounds:

              1. There is likely to be an increased burden on sewage disposal and

              drainage due to the increase in occupation of the units.

              2. The site lies within a designated flood plain and would be at 

              severe and constant risk of potential flooding. 

              3. The site is in very close proximity to the Hersey Nature Reserve 

              which is a designated protected area under SPA, SSSI and Ramsar.

              Any increase in traffic, people movement and occupation both during
              construction and subsequently is likely to have a significant impact

              on this site especially with regard to migratory birds.

              4. The history of planning applications for this site and previous non-

              compliance with planning regulations.

              This was seconded by Cllr Turner and agreed unanimously by the

              members.

          ii) P/01393/15: Oakwood, Fairy Road, Seaview, PO34 5HF

              Proposal: Demolition of bungalow; proposed replacement dwelling 

              with vehicular access and parking

              After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-

              Foxley proposed that an objection be submitted to this application on 

              the following grounds:

              1. The planning application (P/01019/15) for the Masonic Hall in Fairy

              Road has recently been refused and reasons 2 and 3 given on the 

              planning refusal notice are relevant to this application and are

              paraphrased as follows:

              “The proposed construction by reason of siting, scale, design and 

              layout of the dwellings would result in a cramped and contrived form 

              of development, would be out of character with surrounding 
              properties and detrimental to the visual amenities of the street scene, 

              appearing unduly prominent and visually obtrusive and failing to 

              preserve or enhance the character, context and appearance of the 

              street scene and the adjacent conservation area, contrary to policies 
              DM2 (Design Quality for New Development) and DM11 (Historic and

              Built Environment) of the Island Plan Core Strategy.

              The proposed development would give rise to an increased level 

              of overlooking and intervisibility with the neighbouring properties 

              which would result in the loss of privacy and amenity for 

              neighbouring property occupiers contrary to the aims of the national

              planning policy”.

              It is the considered view of the Parish Council that it would be 

              mutually beneficial for the applicants of both aforementioned

              applications to combine their resources and devise a suitable 

              development of the site in its entirety.

              This was seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by the

              members.

            (Closing date for comments 8th January 2015)

         iii) P/01446/15: Squirrels Chase, Gully Road, Seaview, PO34 5BZ

              Proposal: Single storey rear extension to form dining area; 

              replacement raised roof to create additional living accommodation at 

              1st floor level to include dormers on front and rear elevations and 

              balcony on front elevation.

              After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-

              Foxley proposed that this application should be supported in principle

              However, there was concern from the members with regard to the

              proposed roof height in comparison to the adjoining 

              property (Jordan’s). This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed 

              unanimously by the members.
      c) The following applications were then considered
 (Closing date for comments 15th January 2016)
i) P/01488/15: 34, Horestone Rise, Seaview, PO34 5DB
   Proposal: Proposed single storey rear extension to enlarge kitchen
   First floor extension over garage to provide bathroom and en-suite.
   After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-

   Foxley proposed that this application be supported as a sensible 

   addition to the existing property. This was seconded by Cllr
   Barraclough and agreed unanimously by the members.

 (Closing date for comments 22nd January 2016)
           ii) P/01499/15: Neutrik (UK) Ltd, Cothey Way, Ryde, PO33 1QT
               Proposal: Demolition of maintenance shed; proposed rear 
               extension to form production/assembly area; replacement 

               maintenance shed; parking
               After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-
               Foxley proposed that this application be supported with the proviso

               that the applicant utilises eco-friendly materials wherever possible, 

               especially in any hard standing areas. This was seconded by Cllr 

               Rayner and agreed unanimously by the members. 
16/07
Reports:
      i) I.W: Ward Cllr Barry gave an update on the footpath at Pondwell. It has

         been started and should take 4 weeks to complete. Cllr Turner asked 
         if there had been any progress with regard to the letter of complaint from

         the disabled resident with regard to the access at the bottom of 

         Nettlestone Hill. Ward Cllr Barry stated that he had made some 

         enquiries and had been told that the problem has arisen because the 

         Parish Council has made such a good job of upgrading the surface. The

         Clerk will write to the IW Council in an attempt to resolve the issue.

         Cllr Rayner asked some questions with regard to the work on the 

         footpath at Pondwell and received a satisfactory reply.
     ii) N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley informed the members that the AGM is to
         be held on Saturday 6th February at the Seagrove Pavilion at 10.30am.

    iii) IWALC: Cllr Kalaher was not present so nothing to report.
    iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust: There is still currently no representative to this
         organisation.

     v) Seaview Football Club: Cllr Colledge reported that it appears that no 
         ground maintenance work has been undertaken of late at the Recreation

         ground. The Clerk stated that it may possibly be that it has been too wet

         but will contact the contractors to try and get the grass cut and pitch

         marked out as soon as possible.

16/08
To consider and discuss an application for a beach award for Seagrove Bay and provision for a non-bathing beach award and the information cabinets at Springvale:
The Clerk circulated an e-mail from the IW Council with regard to the above applications. Following discussions over the Seagrove Bay Beach award, it was proposed by Cllr Barraclough that the application be made. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed unanimously by the members.
Cllr Turner proposed that an application in principle be made to apply for a non-bathing award at Springvale but to clarify the costings for both awards. This was seconded by Cllr Jennings and agreed unanimously by the members. The Clerk was also asked to look at a package of measures to move assets and consider a new Parish Notice Board for Seagrove Bay and report back to the February meeting.
16/09
To consider and set a date for the Annual Parish Meeting (between 1st March and 1st June):
Cllr Turner proposed that the Annual Parish Meeting be held immediately prior to the Parish Council Meeting on Monday March 21st 2016 at 6.30pm with the Parish Council Meeting scheduled for 7pm. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed unanimously by the members.
16/10
To consider the appointment of a representative to the Seagrove Pavilion Trust:
The Chairman stated that he had spoken to Robin Courage, the Chairman of the Pavilion trust as to whether there needs to be a representative of the Parish Council on the trust. Following discussions, it was agreed that further information needs to be obtained before a decision can be made and the Ward Councillor is going to ask that the Chairman of the Pavilion trust formally writes to the Parish Council following the next meeting of the trustees. The Chairman has asked the Clerk to write to the Pavilion trust to obtain an audited account covering the donations made by the Parish Council. 
16/11 
To consider and discuss the further devolution of services from the IW Council:

The Clerk circulated the documents from the IW Council with regard to the devolution of the public conveniences and open spaces to Town and Parish Councils from the 1st April 2016. Following discussions, Cllr Turner proposed that the Parish Council take responsibility for the public conveniences in Seagrove Bay from the 1st April notwithstanding the outcome of the planning application currently under review. This was seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by the members. Having already taken over grounds maintenance for all available open spaces, there were no other services to be concerned with currently.
16/12
To decide on the contents of the letter with regard to the request that the Wishing Well Public House be made an asset of community value:

The Chairman circulated a final draft of an application to have the Wishing Well public house listed as an asset of community value to the members. It was then proposed by the Chairman that this be submitted to the IW Council with no amendments and signed by the Clerk on behalf of the Parish Council. This was seconded by Cllr Jennings and unanimously agreed by the members.
16/13
Correspondence:
The following items were circulated:

IWC – Planning Enforcement – Kevchadeb, Bullen Road, Ryde
IWC – Treework – Dairy Bungalow, Salterns Road, Seaview

The following items were reported:

IWC – 2016-17 Tax Base and precept setting

16/14
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:-
           Allotments - £84.00

           Xmas Trees – £275.00

           Interest - £1.27
    ii)    The following payments were approved:-
           M.A Pink - £937.17 (Salary)

           M.A Pink - £56.52 (Expenses)

           (Telephone/Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £36.00; Postage - £7.02)

           Brighstone Landscaping - £937.48 (Grounds Maintenance Contract)

           Top Mops Ltd - £360.00 (Seagrove Bay Toilets Cleaning Contract 

           November Minute No 15/92)

           Royal British Legion - £100.00 (Donation to Remembrance Day Wreath

           and Poppy Appeal, Minute No 15/137 (iii))

           Nettlestone Primary School - £300.00 (Grant for J-Rock Project,

           Minute No 15/137 (iii))   

   iii)    Grant Applications:-  

           No Applications received for this month. Armed Forces Day will be 

           considered at the February PC Meeting.
   iv)   To receive and note Income and Expenditure update to 31.12.2015:-

          The Clerk circulated the above document to the members for update. 

          There were no questions and the report was noted by the members. 
16/15
Information and Report:
Cllr Thomas-Foxley was concerned about the size of the replacement rubbish bin on the esplanade, outside the Old Fort Café. It is a lot smaller than the previous bin which itself, was somewhat inadequate during the summer. The clerk will e-mail Island Roads to see if they can get a larger bin put in that location.

Cllr Colledge asked about the state of Ryde Road and in particular, the bus stops. The Clerk has circulated an e-mail in which Island Roads has asked for suggestions of priority work within the Parish. A letter will then be drafted with any suggestions that are forthcoming, with Ryde Road being at the top.

Cllr Turner asked that the Clerk put the issue of affordable housing on the agenda for February.

There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 8.02pm.
…………………………………….

Chairman 
15th February 2016  
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